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Civil Bid Set 

  January 23, 2023 

 
Project Title: Port Angeles School District, Athletic Field Project, Civil Bid Set 
Project Site: 102 Monroe Road, Port Angeles WA, 98362 
Pre-bid Site Visit: Friday, February 3, 2023, 10:00am 
Date of Bid Opening: Thursday, February 16, 2023, shortly after 10:30am. 
Location of Bid Opening: Port Angeles School District, 905 W 9th Street, Port Angeles WA 98363 
Please note, those in attendance must follow COVID-19 protocols. 

 
NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS: 

 

Bids for the Monroe Playfield Project will be received by Port Angeles School District (“Project Owner”) 
no later than 10:00am, Thursday, February 16. 
 
Bids must be addressed and mailed, or hand delivered, to: 
 
Port Angeles School District 
Attn: Nolan Duce 
2912 So. Peabody Street 
Port Angeles, WA 98362  

 
This project is sponsored and funded by the Port Angeles School District on a Port Angeles School 
District      school site, with the permission of the Port Angeles School District. 

 
The work includes, but is not limited to: mobilization, temporary erosion control, clearing and grubbing, site 
demolition, earthwork, asphalt paving, concrete curb ramps, soil amendments, irrigation, and planting. The 
project range for the base bid is $440,000 to $465,000, excluding Washington State Sales Tax. 

 
Shortly after 10:30 a.m. bids will be publicly opened and read aloud. Bids received after the day and 
hour stated above will not receive consideration. Owner reserves the right to postpone the Bid opening. 

 
The Project site is available for inspection by prospective bidders at a pre-bid site meeting and walk-
through at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, February 3, at Monroe Playfield, 102 Monroe Road, Port Angeles, WA 
99362. Meet at Roosevelt School’s main entry, 106 Monroe Road. Safety protocols may be required, 
including physical distancing, and wearing     masks. 
 
Any questions relating to this advertisement should be directed in writing to Nolan Duce. Deadline for 
questions is February 6, 2023, 4:00 pm. Email: NDuce@portangelesschools.org. 

 
As a project on a Port Angeles School District site, Port Angeles School District requires that all 
contractors, vendors, suppliers, or providers of services comply with all applicable laws and 
regulations prohibiting discrimination in employment, public accommodation, and educational 
programs. Port Angeles School District is an Equal Opportunity Employer and encourages 
participation by minority and women owned businesses. 

 
No bidder may withdraw its bid after the hour set for the opening thereof, unless the award of the contract 
is delayed for a period exceeding ninety (90) days. 

 
Bid documents are available beginning January 23, 2023, online as follows: Plans, specifications, 
addenda, bidders list, and plan holders list for this project are available through the Port Angeles School 
District website: https://www.portangelesschools.org/ 
 
Or through one of the following:  

   
  Builder’s Exchange of Washington, The Daily Journal of Commerce, and ARC 


